
The U. S. Food and Drug Administration 

has ruled that as of January 1, 2017 the 

following drugs will require a Veterinary 

Feed Directive (VFD) if added to feed. A 

prescription will be needed if used in wa-

ter soluble form.  The VFD or prescription 

must be provided by a licensed veterinari-

an. 

Information provided by: 

To learn more about the Veterinary Feed Directive please visit our website at: 

http://www.rs.uky.edu  

Apramycin Penicillin 

Chlortetracycline Streptomycin 

Erythromycin Sulfadimethoxine 

Hygromycin B Sulfamerazine 

Lincomycin Sulfamethazine 

Neomycin Sulfaquinoxaline 

Oleandomycin Tylosin 

Ormetoprim Virginiamycin 

Oxytetracycline  


